MINUTES  OF LRRHAA COMMITTEE MEETING – TUESDAY 8th DECEMBER - 7.30pm in the Community Centre 
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Andrew Benfield
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Nick van Hear



Committee member

Nick Brooks




Committee member
Paul Wavell




Lettings Secretary

Arnold Harpin



Treasurer
Mr Khimding




Nepalese Representative
1. Apologies – David Penwarden (Trustee) and Pearl Bevan (Committee member)
2. The Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd November 2015 were read and agreed.
3. Matters Arising:

a. Brewster Cup.  It was agreed that the criteria offered at the AGM was appropriate for both whole and half plots.

b. Lottery Funding for water supply – Phil Hart will progress this through the winter.  
c. OCC hedge cutting and fencing – OCC has cut the hedge.  The Chair told the meeting that he was ordering blackthorn and climbing roses to reinforce security around the lower of the wild life area, but the Committee believed that since these would take some time to grow a further barrier should be placed there on a temporary basis.  The Chair also reported that he was chasing OCC about the four sycamores on the Glebe boundary and had asked t a tree surgeon to view the trees to offer options.
4. Update from Treasurer – Late Payers.   There are three late payers.  The Lettings Secretary undertook to contact two of them to inform them that their rent should be paid with 14 days or their eviction would be discussed at the next meeting.  Mr Khimding undertook to talk to the third late payer. The Treasurer agreed to check the water meter reading to ensure there had been no seepage since the supply was turned off for the winter.
5. AGM .The Committee agreed that it had been a satisfactory meeting but were disappointed by the low turnout of members, due in part to the behaviour of some members at previous meetings.
6. The Bequest.  On behalf of the Trustees, Andrew Benfield offered a form of words which had been agreed by the three Trustees about the future of the bequest to be discussed at the next meeting.   The Treasurer offered to investigate whether or not Santander ran a Charities deposit account ie one which paid interest without bank charges.
7. Committee – Resignation of Pearl Bevan and appointment of Terry Pike in lieu vide Constitution article 3.6.   The Chair thanked Pearl in her absence for all the hard work she had put in during her years on the Committee and said that he was very pleased she had agreed to continue to arrange the Summer Party.   The Chair reminded the Committee that under clause 3.6 of the Constitution, they could appoint a member to fill the vacancy and that Terry Pike had put his name forward.  The matter was put to the vote and unanimously agreed.
8. Working Party and Committee Meeting dates – 2016.  The following were agreed and will be promulgated on the website and notice board.
9. Committee Meetings: 26 Jan, 22 Mar, 19 Apr, 21 Jun, 26 Jul, 27 Sep, 13 Dec. 
10. AGM: 8 Nov

11. Working Parties: 12 Mar, 17 Apr, 7 May, 21 Aug, 11 Sep, 16 Oct , 20 Nov

12. AOB

a.
 The Toilet.  Two issues.  Phil Hart has repaired the stopcock and it will 
be tested on 11 Dec.  Secondly, users are not flushing the wc after use 
with water from the butts outside.  A notice will be displayed to this effect, 
encouraging users to do so.


b.
The Gate requires work to stop it dropping.  This will be investigated. 


c. 
Some members are failing to lock the gate.  The Chair asked everyone 
to lock the gate on entry and exit, regardless if it had been left open.


d.
The Chair reported that OCC required that all OCC allotments had a 
generic notice on the gate.  The Committee agreed this to be a good idea but 
were a bit miffed that the Association might be invited to pay for it.  They were 
also concerned that OCC might start to involve themselves in the 
management of the lettings.  The Chair thought this would be unlikely but 
agreed to take up the issue with ODFAA.


e.
Wheel barrow repairs.  Nick Brooks and Andrew Benfield agreed to 
explore the best way to repair the wheelbarrow axles.



f.
Wild Life Area.  Nick Brooks has some wild flower seeds which he will 
give to Simon for use in the wild life area.

13. Next meeting 26 Jan @ 7.30 pm in the Community Centre.
